15 July 2014

Property Services

Our Ref: MR03 Your Ref: JB/SK

Councillor Joyce Bosnjak
Dr Stephen Kell
Nottinghamshire County Council
County Hall
West Bridgford
Nottingham
NG2 7QP

2 – 4 Victoria House Capital Park Fulboum Cambridge CB21 5XB Tel: 01223 597576

Dear Councillor Bosnjak/Dr Kell,

Thank you for your letter dated 1st July 2014.

I am sorry to hear of your concerns regarding the standard of the premises in your area and the difficulties you have encountered adapting these buildings to accommodate changes to services. NHS Property services Ltd is committed to providing appropriate accommodation for both patients and tenants, and working with both local authorities and commissioners to review and improve primary care facilities is key to making this happen.

I have contacted representatives from the local CCG to discuss the concerns you have raised and clarify the details in order to be able to confirm our plans in this regard and provide you with the assurance you need.

I hope to arrange to meet with you later this month to discuss how our plans can assist in meeting the local Primary Care Strategy.

Yours sincerely,

Martin Royal

Regional Director Midlands and East